Report by the Chairman of The Repertory Players to the Annual General Meeting

Sunday March 16 2014
Ladies and gentlemen

Many of us in Zimbabwe were hoping for the start of a general and genuine economic revival in 2013, but for a number of reasons this did not happen and consequently the general atmosphere at the start of 2014 has been a downbeat one.

Despite this, we in Reps have continued to forge ahead, recognising the importance of our society and our theatrical endeavours, not only to our members and to the arts and entertainment scene, but to the community at large. Within Reps we have had a busy and active year, one that we can all be proud of, and which has seen Reps remain highly visible in the community.
As you can see in the financial statements, we are able once again to post a positive financial result for 2013. An improvement on the surplus achieved in 2012, it is testimony to the strength of our efforts and of a determination to honour the principles on which the society is founded and in the true theatrical tradition of ensuring that the show must go on. I would like to thank everyone who has contributed to that achievement.

In the past year the Society continued to stage its own productions on the Main Stage and in Theatre Upstairs, and hosted hire productions of a range of organisations and individuals. On the membership side new members were recruited; not as many as we would like to have welcomed, but pleasing enough given the prevailing financial situation. Bar sales were disappointing during the year, although strenuous efforts were made to attract custom and the Reps bar remains a great social and networking venue.  Wardrobe hire has continued to be promoted and encouraged. Sponsorship money has come in, from corporate sponsors and show sponsors, and there have been donations in cash and kind. As always, many members and non-members have given freely of their time and materials and we have put both to good effect.


Reps is in a strong position and to ensure this remains so, we must continue to focus on doing what is right for the society, recognising that we are not owners but custodians and that what we do today must be for the benefit of the members of tomorrow as much as ourselves. We must not lose focus and we must not allow ourselves to make the mistakes that other societies and clubs like ours have done. We can and must examine and introduce new ideas, new initiatives, new people and new methods, but we must never lose sight of the things that have made Reps what it is today. In other words, respect the past and embrace the new. 
As has often been said before, the future of the society depends on the talent, skill, commitment and contribution of its members and other supporters, so it needs all of this in abundance.

After last year’s AGM the Executive Committee held another Strategic Planning Seminar, updating the existing action plan into a 2013-2015 one. At this discussion, thoughts turned to the long-term future of the society and Exco members gave voice to ideas about where they wanted the society to be in five years time. While long-term planning in Zimbabwe can often be fraught with enormous unknowns and obstacles, we must as society not only have a current strategy but we must also keep an eye on the future and determine how we can shape that future or be ready for its challenges.

The sub-committees of Exco are tasked with handling ongoing strategic activities and reporting to Exco on the status of these activities. To remind you, the portfolios are:

· Production(chaired by Sue Bolt)

· Finance (chaired by Sue McMillan)
· Backstage (chaired by Stage Director PJ Smyth)
· Membership (chaired by Tim Garrard)

· Marketing and publicity (chaired by Stan Higgins)
· Technical management (a portfolio not a committee, managed by Mike Blackburn)
· Office and property management (no working committee, but the activity is spearheaded by the Theatre Manager)
· Training and development (chaired by Larry Greeff)
· Bar management and social events (chaired first by co-opted member Kevin Whaley and later by Mande Snyman)

During 2013 we continued to have the services of John Bonney as Theatre Manager and his input has been invaluable, for which we are all grateful. I would like also to thank members, friends, staff, colleagues in related fields, sponsors, donors, suppliers and patrons for all they have done and continue to do for the society.

What we must do in 2014 to build on progress achieved is: maintain and increase the level of activity on the stages;  take meaningful steps to build up the skills base; encourage greater ticket sales; attract bigger numbers of new members; ensure last year’s members all renew their membership; upgrade the technical and theatrical infrastructure of Reps where needed; maintain the momentum achieved in bar activities and increase sales; encourage greater use of the Wardrobe and enjoy increased income from it; source funds from international and local organisations to increase money available for developmental expenditure.


While no different to last year’s focus areas, these streams of action must be undertaken with renewed and unrelenting vigour to ensure survival and growth. I know that, as a society, Reps is ready and willing to do so.
